THESE MINUTES ARE BEING POSTED UNAPPROVED 

AT THE NEXT MEETING THESE MINUTES WILL BE APPROVED 

THE APPROVAL PROCESS MAY CHANGE SOME SENTENCE STRUCTURE OR WORDS, BUT SHOULD NOT SIGNIFICANTLY CHANGE THE CONTENT.

These minutes will then be replaced with the approved minutes.

Minutes of the Regular Board of Directors Meeting of the International Association of EMTs & Paramedics of Local 167

June 29, 2017
Mounds View Conference Room
Present: Ryan Dougherty, Brett Hopper, Jim Domeier, Matt Bouthilet, Amanda Groshens, Mark Reina, Adam Sabotta, Nicole McConnell, Alycia Simons and Karen Kozer.
Absent:  Jordan Butler and Wade Eastman.
Meeting started at 1609.

Minutes:

There was a motion to approve meeting minutes from May meeting as submitted.  Second.  No discussion.  Motion passes.
Treasury Report:  

There are no changes to the treasury report from last board meeting.  Bouthilet is working on issues with payroll and dues changes.
Announcements:  
Twin Outing
Dougherty has a call in to secure out date for August 20.  Groshens will post information for tickets and interest.
Committee Reports:  

By Law Committee
The updated by laws have been submitted to Hopper.  These will need to be voted on at a general membership meeting.
Grievance Committee

We have six total arbitrations in progress.  We had a grievance meeting about not meeting hour requirement for a 0.3 Paramedic.  We have had a lot of waivers signed.
LMC Report
There was an update on the new deployment plan for the North Metro.  Cambridge crews in the north metro and North Metro crews in Cambridge with have a 90 minute BRAVO time to ensure they get back their home bases in time for off time and restock.  We were informed about a certification issue with an employee that cost the company a large amount of money.  This issue was fixed and will hopefully be avoided in the future.  There was discussion about light duty and reserve medic expectations.  These policies are currently being rewritten and will be discussed further at the next meeting.  Drug policy for River Edge was discussed as it is different from our corporate policy.  This will go to Allina Legal for further information and will be discussed at the next meeting.  The next LMC meeting is August 31, 2017 at Mounds View.
Old Business:
Electronic Voting
There are two options for electronic voting: Simply Voting and Ballot Point.  They are relatively the same price.  Ballot Point is three dollars per voter and Simply Voting charges $550.  They can do both electronic and postcard for those that do not have email.
There was a motion to use Simply Voting.  Second.  No further discussion.  Motion passes.

Hopper will contact Simply Voting to get the process started.

Electronics Purchase
Ryan will check with Albert about what is needed for computers.  He will also look into getting a projector.
New Business:

OEC
Ryan emailed out their donation request this year and didn’t hear back from enough board members.  He had to decline their request.

Committee Members
We still need a trustee.  Amanda will post for this again.
Next Meeting:

August 22, 2017 at Mounds View Conference Room following LMC.
Meeting adjourned at 1715.
